
Appendix Three

Summary of results obtained from the consultation

a) 165 responses were received
b) 69.9% were in favour of a CIZ in respect of on sales
c) 80% were in favour of a CIZ in respect of off sales
d) 69.2% were in favour of a CIZ in respect of the sale of hot food or 

drink after 11pm
e) Letters of support were received from the Chief Officer of Tower 

Hamlets Clinical Commissioning Group, Public Health Director from 
Barts Health NHS Trust and the Interim Director of Public Health.

f) A 220 signed petition was received from SPIRE, a local residents 
group in favour of the Council adopting a CIZ for the Brick Lane 
area.

g) Cllrs Pierce and Mukit provided a joint response supporting the CIZ 
but wanted to see the area to include the Boundary Estate – 
Boundary Street, Virgina Road, Swanfield Street, Brick Lane and 
Shackwell Street.

h) The Licensing Committee when consulted expressed concerns that 
the CIZ may be too large by extending into the city fringe.


